
Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 
24 November 2024  —  Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

On Friday, November 15, three men were ordained into the ministry of 
Deacon.  They were BJ Leonard Perrett (Toowoomba), Sean Woods (Brisbane) 
and Sang Duc Bui (Brisbane).  I had the pleasure of being invited and 
participating as a Concelebrant at these men’s Ordinations.  I did so, in part, as 
the Parish’s official representative for Sean’s Ordination.  Of course, I did 
mention at our Sunday Masses for the preceding Sunday, how Sean Woods 
and his family have had a long association with the Corpus Christi, Nundah, 
community, and to prayerfully support him on this important day in his 
life.  Tonight, being our 6:00pm Saturday Vigil Mass, Deacon Sean will assist 
me in the celebration of this Mass.  I again offer our Parish’s congratulations to 
Deacon Sean for his Diaconate Ordination, and we look forward in anticipation 
to his forthcoming Presbyteral Ordination around mid-2025.  We pray that the 
Holy Spirit will continue to be a guiding light throughout his years of ordained 
ministry.  I’m sure that there will an opportunity for individual Parishioners to 
express their own personal pride and joy to Sean on his entry into the 
Ordained Ministry either before or after this Mass.  Deacon Sean’s diaconate 
phase will be served in the Parish community of Coolangatta Tugun. 
 

The Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe is a major annual 
celebration in the life of the Church.  The Feast marks the final Sunday of the 
liturgical year and the beginning of the final week (Week 34) of Ordinary 
Time.  Next Sunday, the Church enters the Season of Advent as it prepares for 
the coming of the Lord at Christmas.  The four weeks of Advent can be likened 
to the period of waiting and excited anticipation that mirrors a couple’s 
experience as they await the birth of their child.  One gets a sense of this 
through the particular focus that the four Sundays of Easter bring, for instance, 
the First Sunday of Advent emphasises Hope, the Second Sunday of Advent 
emphasises Peace, the Third Sunday of Advent emphasises Joy, and the Fourth 
and final Sunday of Advent emphasises Love. 
 

On Sunday, during our 9:30am Mass in the Corpus Christi Church, three of the 
five men and women who have commenced their journey of inquiry and 
understanding in our third RCIA program during the 2024 year, will be officially 
accepted into the Order of Catechumens.  The three people are: Lyndal 
Dashwood, David Gittins and Loren Cox.  The Rite of Acceptance will occur 
after the Opening Prayer (The Collect) and before the Liturgy of the Word 
commences.  The trio will each be presented with a Bible immediately 
following the Profession of Faith (The Nicene Creed).  During this particular 
Mass only, the Prayers of the Faithful are omitted.  Please continue to assist all 
six individuals who are completing the RCIA program, Lyndal Dashwood, David 
Gittins, and the husband and wife couples of Loren and Louisa Cox, Annabel 
and Sonny Beckman, with your prayers throughout their journeys. 
 

I would draw Parishioners attention to the fact that this coming Thursday’s 
Banyo 6:30pm Evening Mass is a cancellation because it will be replaced with a 
10:30am Anointing Mass in the same church.  The Anointing Mass will be the 
final one for 2024.  People who are elderly, infirm, or are suffering with severe 
medical conditions are all most welcome to attend and receive the Sacrament 
of the Anointing of the Sick, and to have the affirming knowledge of the Lord’s 
continuing protection and assistance being with them. 
 

May the Lord continue to bless your endeavours throughout the coming week. 
 

Fr Dan 
Parish Priest  

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 4.00pm  -  5.00pm Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Tom Cusack, Neil Casey, Justin Carr, Jacqueline Casimento, 
John Davies, Doug Desouza, Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena 
L’Huillier, Maria Moltmann, Marigold Reid, the Ring family.  
 
Recently Deceased 
 
 

Anniversary 
Helen Farrell 
 
 

Remember also in your prayers,  
The Holy Souls in Purgatory 

 
 Lord, show them your loving care 

This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  
If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  

please contact the Parish Office. 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
“Jesus answered, ‘My kingdom 
does not belong to this 
world.”  (John 18:36) 
 
Life is short.  How much time, 
energy and money do you put into building “your” kingdom here 
on earth?  We all know we can’t take it with us.  The real kingdom 
is in the next life.  Yet, how much time, energy and money do you 
invest in working for that eternal kingdom?  Ask God for His 
guidance.  Detach from earthly possessions.  Generously share your 
material goods with others for  

INVITATION TO A HEALING MASS 
Are you in need of healing prayer for you or your family? 
An invitation is extended to the people of the Archdiocese 
to attend a healing Mass at St. Mary Magdalene's Church, 
51 Cecil Road, Bardon, Friday, 6th December, 2024 at 
7.30pm. Fr. Neville Yun, PP Our Lady of the Southern Cross 
Parish, Springfield, will be the celebrant. The Sacrament of 
Healing will be administered during Mass together with a 
short personal prayer. Prayer ministry will also be offered 
after Mass for anyone who would like further 
prayer. Supper will be provided. For more information, 
contact Len Airey on 0421 977 849 or by email 
to lenpatairey@gmail.com 
 
Gingerbread House Night 
Thursday 5 December, 7:00pm at Emmanuel City Mission, 
10A Cordelia Street, South Brisbane. 
Come and join us for a festive evening, build your own 
gingerbread house and support a great cause!  
Cost $55 each, or $250 for 5 tickets. All materials provided. 

A VOCATION VIEW 
Christ is King ... the faithful Witness.  He loves us... 
and made us a line of priests, prophets, and kings to 
serve God his Father.  Who are we to be called forth 
as the priest of tomorrow – prayerful men – leaders, 
ready to preach the Word of God?  

Lay volunteers providing pastoral care to the sick in hospi-
tals are invaluable as part of holistic patient care.   Centa-
care provides accredited training for compassionate men 
and women who would like to explore if this ministry is 
where God is calling them to practical Christian action in 
their lives. The next training course will start in February 
2025. To find out more about the course and the volunteer 
role please email judy.norris@bne.centacare.net.au or 
phone 3324 3193. 

EXPOSITION & ADORATION of the 
BLESSED SACRAMENT at  HOLY 
TRINITY 
 
Please note that from Tuesday 19th 
November until further notice, Eu-
charistic Adoration will be limited to 
the hours between 8am and mid-
night.   
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Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to 

other Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

 

Are you getting ready for Christmas?   
We are too!  We are inviting families and individu-
als to join us in preparing the nativity scenes for 
our parish churches.  No experience needed, just 
some energy and enthusiasm!  We are taking a 
fresh approach this year and welcome your creativ-
ity to make this a special space in our churches this 
Advent and Christmas Season.  
 
 

This will take 
place between 
the 2nd and 3rd 
week of Advent. 

 
 
Please let Debra know if you are interested in being 
involved in our festive preparations and we will 
look at times that suit those that have volunteered.  
Ideally, Friday afternoon or Saturday morning will 
be best.  Phone or email the parish office for more 
details. 
 

INVITATION TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE — JOIN THE 

BANYO NUNDAH CARE & CONCERN MINISTRY 

We would like to invite men 
and women to be part 
of our Care & Concern Minis-
try group.  This way, you 
would be helping to contribute 
to the various charities we 
support, through your talents 
and generosity.  Our funding is 
mainly generated through catering. 

If you would like more information please contact 
Madonna (0403 413 327) Theresa (0407 115 662) or 
the Parish Office. 

 

Anointing Mass and Christmas Lunch will be held at 
Holy Trinity Church on Thursday 28th November at 
10.30am with lunch being served in the Brady Hall.  
The children ‘s choir from St Pius V Parish School will 
be entertaining the attendees with Christmas Carols. 

This Mass and luncheon is supported by our Care & 
Concern Ministry. The parishioners involved will be 
busy cooking and serving a lovely Christmas meal for 
all who attend the Anointing Mass. 

This is open to anyone in our parish.  If you have any 
questions please contact Madonna (0403 413 327). 

Christmas Hamper Appeal 2024 
 
Holy Trinity Banyo Vinnies Christmas appeal starts this 

weekend. We look after vulnerable families and indi-

viduals living in the Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach and 

Virginia areas. Our hampers consist of Gift Cards and 

Food Cards (Woolworths). We would appreciate your 

generosity this year with donations of Gift Cards or 

Cash in an envelope.  Donations can be placed on the 

‘plate’ or left at the Piety Shop outside the Holy Trinity 

Church after each Mass. 

Real Presence Nundah Conference of St Vincent de 
Paul Society Queensland  
As in previous years, our Nundah Conference of St Vin-
cent de Paul will provide Christmas Hampers to ap-
proximately 62 needy singles and families in our sub-
urbs of Nundah, parts of Clayfield and Wavell Heights. 
Each Hamper will comprise of a Christmas Pudding, 
Woolworths Food and Kmart Gift vouchers. We take 
this opportunity to thank our Parishioners and bene-
factors who have been so generous in past years.  
Envelopes marked “St Vincent de Paul - Real Presence 
Nundah Conference - Christmas Hamper Appeal” will 
be placed at Corpus Christi church entrances. Kindly 
enclose your cash/cheque donation in an envelope. 
and place it in the collection plate during any Corpus 
Christi weekend Masses commencing from 16th No-
vember to the 8th December 2024.   
 
Your generous donations will certainly spread Christ-
mas joy and happiness especially during this festive 
period to so many families who are struggling and find 
it difficult to survive the higher cost of living crisis. It 
will certainly help put a smile on recipient family faces, 
which will be deeply appreciated.  
Thanking you. 
 
Real Presence Nundah Conference. 
Holy Trinity Banyo Conference. 
St Vincent de Paul Society Queensland. 

 

 



 

Parish Events this Week  
Monday 25 November  
7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Tuesday 26 November 
8.00am Adoration until midnight, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Wednesday 27 November 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Thursday 28 November  
10.30am Anointing Mass Holy Trinity Banyo with Christmas 
lunch afterwards in Brady Hall.    
 
Please Note there is no 6.30pm Mass tonight 
 

Friday 29 November  
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
 

Saturday 30 November  
4.00pm Reconciliation, Holy Trinity Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 1 December 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo    

 

PARISH MINISTRIES  
      

WHS Representative 
Mrs Patricia Corfield  

Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: nundahcomputerproject@gmail.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
Please contact Colina if you can assist in filling vacancies. 

 

BAPTISMS 
Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   

Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
Baptisms are held at  

 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 
 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: Confiteor 

Gloria: Prayed 

Rite of Acceptance into the Order of Catechumens (RCIA) (9:30am 
Mass only) 
 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)      The Lord is king, he is robed in majesty. 
 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
 Blessed is he who inherits the kingdom of David our Father; 
 Blessed is he who comes in the name of the Lord! 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 
 

Presentation of Bibles (RCIA) (9:30am Mass only) 
 

Preface of Christ, King of the Universe 

Eucharistic Prayer: 1 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 

Readings  First Sunday of Advent, Year C  
First Reading   Jeremiah 33:14-16 
Second Reading  1 Thessalonians 3:12-4:2 
Gospel Reading  Luke 21:25-28, 34-36 

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
TARGET $1,000,000 

Thank you to all those who have so generously donated to our 
restoration fund.  The job is not over yet, we are still working 
towards our target of $1 million.  If you are able to contribute 
towards the cost of restoration and repair work to our beautiful 
heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic Church, please use the details 
below for donations.  Thank you for your financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   
 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 
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